
March 16, 2015 

Give a Child Life by Giving Your Love

Dear Karen:

Hunter Woodhall’s parents were ecstatic when they found out they were having another baby boy. After raising two sons 
as athletes, they had the same dream for Hunter. But Hunter was born without a calf bone in his left leg and a fused ankle 
in his right. The Woodhall’s dreams were shattered. After exploring countless options that offered no real hope, they be-
lieved that Hunter would never be able to walk, run or play with his older brothers. 

Hope was not lost, though. Hunter’s parents contacted Shriners Hospital for Children, and after the first appointment the 
Woodhall’s knew they found the right place for their son. Hunter received his first pair of prosthetic legs at 15 months. 
Hunter now walks, runs and wrestles with his older brothers. He is also the star of his school’s basketball team. 

“If you would’ve told me when Hunter was born that we would one day be the star athlete at his school, I would have 
laughed in disbelief,” Steve Woodhall, Hunter’s father said. “But now he is and it’s all because of the donations of great 
people.” 

This opportunity wouldn’t have been possible for Hunter if it weren’t for the generous donations from Salt Lake City 
residents like you. 

You can help SHC reach its goal of raising $1 million to help children just like Hunter get state-of-the-art treatment and 
care.  SHC is known for its family-centered environment and colorful, light-filled hospitals. This couldn’t be possible 
without you. Your love and your compassion make it possible for children to live happy and healthy lives. 

The children treated at SHC are in the same situation as Hunter and his parents. Give them a life by giving your love. 
Your love could be the reason a child can walk. Your love can be the reason a child can sing, play, laugh and enjoy life. 
Thank you for your donations to SHC. Your love can be the rescue. Please refer to our brochure to find out how you can 
send love to a child in need. 

Thank you, 

Douglas Maxwell, CEO Shriners Hospital for Children

P.S. You could be the reason a child even has a childhood. Donate to Shriner’s Hospital today. 

Hunter Woodhall and Alan Madsen Chairman of the Board of Direc-
tors of Shriners Hospital wave to the crowd at the 124th Rose Parade. 
Hunter’s proshetic legs were possible because of donations from moms 
like you. 


